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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 27TH JUNE 2011

Attending – Linda Purnell (chair) Eric and Jill Lee, Mike and Lovaine Irving, Michael Scott, Doreen O’Rourke, George Carter, Derek Whiting, Fred Lee

Apologies  Frank Cuthbert.

Minutes of the previous meeting taken as read

Matters Arising – The question arose as to whether the weedspraying has now been completed in all areas, and we are informed that only the cobbled areas were to be treated.  The co-op corner and the end of Tameside are felt to be in a very untidy condition and may therefore be attended to during Thursday work.

Flagstones on the Stokesley Motors Roundabout -  Mrs Purnell thanked Mr Mike Irving for all the years he has given to cutting the grass on this roundabout, but it is felt that transporting a heavy mower is too onerous and therefore a new design should be considered which would require less labour.  In view of the need to replace some flagstones a plan to incorporate more paving and gravel is to be explored.  In the meantime the purchase of a non motorised lightweight mower is to be considered.  A final plan will be submitted to the Parish Council, and at the same time a request for the white line markings to be reinstalled.

Litter Picking Day This will take place on Saturday 10th September 9.30a.m. at the Town Hall. And will be publicised at the Coffee Morning on the 19th August. Fred Lee will contact the police Liaison Officer to enlist her support.  The secretary will write to Rotary to also enlist support from their members.

Coffee Morning -  Mrs Irving will take charge of the purchase of the coffee etc and will serve with the help of Mrs O’Rourke – Fred Lee and Mrs Burroughs will man the tombola, and Mrs Norma Brown will be asked to help on the cake stall.

The Summer Planting – This is now all completed with the exception of the Town Hall Baskets which will be removed for planting as and when Rainbow Nurseries requests.  We wish to thank Rainbow Nurseries for all their help in supplying the excellent plants, and their help in preparation and delivery.

Treasurer’s report – Eric Lee read out many letters from sponsors who expressed thanks and praise for the floral displays when sending in their payments.  He also said that the funds were healthy enough to embark on the Stokesley Motors roundabout project.

Any Other Business – It was decided that the tubs should be replanted with the winter planting immediately after they are replaced following Stokesley Show as it was thought that the loss of many plants in the hard winter was due to the lateness of the planting and the early onset in November of the severe weather.  The concrete tubs on the riverbank are to be grouped together and planted with herbs on Thursday 7th July – members are asked to bring any plants they can spare.

A suggestion was put forward by Mr George Carter that in view of the fact that next year is the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, and that the ziggurat is in need of replacement, a new wrought iron one should be commissioned.  Mrs Shirley Johnson was to be contacted by Mr and Mrs Irving with regard to enlisting the help of Mr Frazer Johnson in the design.

